
CS492 - Social Implications of Computing

Spring 2025

Prof. Robin Cohen

The course will run as two 80-minute slots, twice a week and times have

not yet been decided (e.g. T TH 830-950)

This message is dated January 20, 2025.

I am currently lined up to be the instructor of CS492, Spring 2025 for all sections that are offered that

term. Below we provide a general introductory note about CS492. Those enrolled in CS492 will see more

details on the course in LEARN.

CS492 is a discussion-oriented course. There are no exams. We will encourage anyone who is ill to stay

away from any in-person classes. Some of our classes (e.g. with excellent guest lecturers from afar) will be

online. Online classes will be on Zoom and will not be recorded. At times we will be able to make use of

breakout rooms for small group interactions.

The value-added of CS492 is: a) a considerable opportunity to learn how to write (assignments on varied

topics with very detailed feedback provided) b) a rarely-offered opportunity to think on your feet, to provide

creative ideas (not only during discussions but also as a specific component of some of the written essays)

c) perhaps most importantly an opportunity to learn about and to reflect upon the crucial topic of the social

implications of computing, which all computer scientists should find essential to experience.

In Spring 2025, we will have additional emphasis on the topical concern of Artificial Intelligence (pro-

fessor and some TAs work in this area). We will also have some attention focused on the issues of virtual

workplaces and on climate change (how CS influences this important concern). A vast majority of the effort

of the instructor goes into creating the course content: designing the assignments and additional exercises,

selecting relevant and enlightening subtopics to include in our study this term, outlining how students are to

be assessed and providing oversight on any of the grading done by TAs. When I teach, I prefer to assume a

large portion of the grading myself, in particular to assist students to learn how to write well. During class,

your instructional team does not really lecture but instead is more invested in directing discussion of the topic

of the week, making parenthetical remarks to assist in your education. We will continue to integrate Role

Playing Exercises into the course, an element of CS492 for many years now; this is a groupwork experience

that enables the class to view certain social implications of computer science from different perspectives.

There is both a written and an oral component to this exercise.

As the term progresses, you should be able to learn the first names of your fellow students and in this

way begin to feel a part of a small community. This will be another value-added of the course as well.
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